
From: Wiseman, Kyle L CIV USARMY CEMVS (USA)   
Sent: Wednesday, April 7, 2021 9:16 AM 
To: Broadstock, Keli N CIV USARMY CEMVS (USA) >;  
MSSE4 < @uscg.mil> 
Cc: Adden, James F CIV CEMVS CEMVD (USA) <J >; Griffith, Bradley M CIV 
USARMY CEMVS (USA) < > 
Subject: RE: Kevin Michael Incident 
 
Keli/ , 
 
Brad Griffith was off-duty at the time of incident (lunch break).  We collected statements from Matt 
Dunham (Shift Chief) and Justin Redshaw (Lock Operator).  Those statements along with their incident 
reports are attached. 
 
The dam was operating under open river conditions, with all gates open/out of the water.  At the time of 
the incident all gates were open approximately 5-8 feet above the water line.  As recorded in Matt 
Dunham’s statement, immediately following the incident, the Shift Chief and Central Area Navigation 
Manager made the decision to close gates 1-4 in an attempt to stop barges from passing through the 
dam with crew members on board runaway barges.  NOTE:  The tainter gates at Melvin Price Locks & 
Dam close at a speed of roughly 1 foot per minute. 
 
River elevations were as follows:  Upper – 419.4’ / Lower – 418.3’ 
 
Flow rates were as follows: 292,510.02 cfs @ 1100 hrs. and 293,290.03 cfs @ 1200 hrs. 
 
If there are any follow-up questions or additional documentation needs please let me know. 
 
Thanks, 
-Kyle 
 
Kyle Wiseman 
Facility & Safety Specialist 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
Rivers Project Office 
301 Riverlands Way 
West Alton, MO 63386  

���� Office: 636-899-0066 

���� Cell:  

���� Fax: 636-899-2655 
 
 









From: Adden, James F CIV 
To: Wiseman, Kyle L CIV 
Subject: FW: Kevin Michael accident
Date: Tuesday, March 23, 2021 3:15:18 PM

 
 

From: Dunham, Matthew L CIV CEMVS CEMVD (USA) > 
Sent: Monday, March 22, 2021 6:13 PM
To: Adden, James F CIV CEMVS CEMVD (USA) >
Subject: Kevin Michael accident
 
Statement:
On 3/19/2021 at approx. 1135 I was watching Kevin Michael coming down for the long wall between
the Alton bridge and Mel Price locks and dam. I asked the lockman Justin Redshaw where he was
located and he said the end of the long wall where he was supposed to be. I called the Area
Lockmaster in the office on the phone, to say I didn’t think Kevin Michael was in a good position to
make the lock and to keep an eye on it. The tow made contact with the upper guide wall hitting at
an angle breaking of the first couple strings of the tow, then hitting the upper bullnose and coming
apart with the rest. The area Lockmaster and I agreed to try to drop dam gates 1,2,3,4 to try and
keep the barges from passing through, especially the empty one with both deck hands on it for their
safety.     
                                                                                                                                                                                   
                            Matt Dunham












